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HARD WORK AND GREAT MEMORIES: YOUTH MISSION TRIP ESSENTIALS 
 

A summer highlight for many of our students here at Edgington has become the annual youth mission trip. 
We are in our third year of serving with Group Workcamps, a national organization that provides all the 
logistical support so that youth and their leaders can enjoy a great experience together. For the past two years 
that is exactly what we have enjoyed! In 2016 we served in Brownsville, TN, and then in Dahlonega, GA last 
summer. This year we are heading to a new location with some students who have served before, and a few 
first timers. 
  
On Friday, July 14th, we’ll pack up and head north on our 600+ mile journey to Red Lake, MN. Our first stop 
will actually be a couple hours south of that in Sartell, MN where we’ll spend the night at one of the churches 
in our presbytery – Riverside Community Church. Then, on Saturday morning, we’ll check into the local 
school where we’ll stay for the week, which also serves as the main base of operation. 
 

The community of Red Lake is actually an Indian Reservation of the Chippewa Tribe. It is the largest and 
only closed Indian reservation in the state of Minnesota. They primarily speak the Ojibew language. 
Thankfully, Group Workcamps has a longstanding relationship with the tribe, and they certainty welcome all 
of the support they receive from these workcamps. 40% of this community’s residents fall below the poverty 
level with over 60% unemployment. There will be plenty of opportunities for our service. 
  
There will be over 30 different work sites where residents who are in need will receive our help as an 
expression of Jesus’ love and compassion. Work projects typically include things like: building wheelchair 
ramps and handrails, weatherizing homes and trailers, reconstructing sagging porches, painting projects, 
interior and exterior carpentry, and other home repair projects that the homeowner cannot otherwise 
complete. The youth will work each day on the same worksite, giving them time to not only complete their 
projects, but also develop meaningful relationships with their resident and fellow workers. 
  
The work crews are a special part of the trip. Participants are split up on six-person work crews for the 
work portion each day. In most cases, this is one adult and five youth, each person from a different church. 
When students are mixed up in their work crews it encourages them to develop social and leadership skills, 
make new friends, and grow closer with their resident and their own youth group. 
  
For all 2018 camps, Group has selected “GRIT” as the theme. Each day students will have time in large group 
morning worship, work crew afternoon devotions, and evening programs that will unpack the relationship 
that Jesus had with Peter; calling him toward a stronger, more enduring faith and focus – as Group is calling 
it – Spiritual Grit. Each day has a theme and a passage to study: Risk (Lk 5:1-11); Courage (Mt 14:22-33); 
Forgiveness (Mt 18:21-35); Trust (Jn 6:60-69); Surrender (Jn 18:1-11); Love (Jn 21:1-17). The week promises 
both hard work and spiritual growth. 
  
This year we are welcoming back a few veterans of the workcamp experience as well as some new students. 
Youth include: Nathan Flickinger, Jim Johnson, Colby Mueller, Maddie Mueller, Kira Nelson, Laina Nelson, 
Cade Reimers, and Logan Wistedt. Every one of them have expressed excitement about meeting new people, 
serving together, and having a great experience making lots of memories. 
  
So, from July 14 – 21 please remember us in prayer for safety, hearts of service, and a wonderful time 
together. We can’t wait to share our experience once we come back.  

https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/luk/5/1/s_978001
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/mat/14/22/s_943022
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/mat/18/21/s_947021
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jhn/6/60/s_1003060
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jhn/18/1/s_1015001
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jhn/21/1/s_1018001
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Mel Block (3rd) 

Ken Benningfield 
Phil Fuhr 

Scott Nelson 
Nathan Oak (3rd) 
Larry Pithan (3rd) 

Jeff Schmidt 
Chris Stark 
Jeff Thomas 

Cindy Cullen 
Scott Cullen 
Janet Dunlap 

Norman Dunlap 
Beth Flickinger  
Amy Oak (3rd) 
Cora Schafman 
Peggy Shovar 

  1 - Joshua Gierlus 

  3 - Kira Nelson 

  5 - Jeff Schmidt 

  6 - Ken Benningfield 

  6 - Jason Rursch 

  6 - Jeff Thomas 

  7 - Marlin Krueger 

  7 - Phyllis Titterington 

10 - Scott Cullen 

14 - Daria Parchert 

16 - Jim Schauebroeck 

18 - Robert Kadel 

20 - Keegan Koresko 

21 - Wyatt Terrill 

24 - Michelle Doonan 

24 - Zach Hopkins 

24 - Cora Schafman 

29 - Tyson Freyermuth 

29 - Vicky Ruggles 

30 - Ken Kaiser 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

Steve Morrison (3rd) 
Tara Johnson (3rd) 

Kevin Oak 
Mic Penry (3rd) 
Patrick Shovar 
Keith Wilson 

TRUSTEES DEACONS ELDERS 

JULY NEWSLETTER ITEMS 
DUE  WED., JUNE 13TH 

  
Please have all submissions for the 

July Newsletter to the church office by 
Wednesday, June 13th. 

Items received after that date may not 
make it into the newsletter.  

Thank you for your cooperation! 
~ Lisa 

Numerous items are 
turning up here and 
there about the 
church...  
 

Please check the table in the 
sanctuary foyer in front of the 
elevator maintenance doors to see 
if any of these items belong to 
you. 
Thank you! 

  4 - Wyatt & Karrie Fuhr 

  6 - Andy & Nichole Wistedt 

  7 - Marvin & Denise Rursch 

  8 - Donald & Clarice Docherty 

10 - Jim & Carrie Reimers 

12 - Larry & Pam Pithan 

14 - Norman & Jan Dunlap 

16 - Kyle & Tara Johnson 

20 - Rich Stilwell & Michelle Franklin 

20 - Marlin & Darcy Krueger 

22 - Robert & Alice Crawford 

24 - Jeff & Kathy Fuhr 

26 - Orville & Nancy Rursch 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 



SESSION 

The Session met Tuesday, April 24th, 2018 at 7pm in the Conference Room with Mic Penry, Keith Wilson, 

Patrick Shovar, Kevin Oak, Tara Johnson, Zach Hopkins, and Steve Morrison in attendance. The meeting 

opened with prayer and devotions by Zach. The Elders prayed for individuals on the membership roll. Elder 

Continuing Education was done utilizing WCF 13:  “Sanctification”. 

 

There was a motion to approve the docket and minutes of the last meeting. Motion was seconded and 

approved.   

 

Zach reported on his activities for March which included: Home Visits, Hospital Visits, Discipleship 

meetings, Youth Group, PW Bible Study, R&L Committee meetings, and attended Pregnancy Resources 

Banquet on April 12th, 2018. 

  

• Nathan Flickinger will give the sermon on May 13th, 2018. 

• Communion will be held on May 13th, 2018. Session members will assist in serving Communion 

to all that cannot attend Communion service. The congregation is encouraged to let Zach or a 

Session member know of any request. 

• Vacation Bible School 2018 will be the week of July 23rd, 2018. Registration is full. 

 

Next Session meeting will be Tuesday, May 29th, 2018 at 7pm. Meeting was adjourned with prayer by Zach.   

 

Steve Morrison, Clerk of Session 
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New things are being added to the website regularly! A new “Ministries” tab was added in May 
with drop down boxes of “Missions - Core Commitments” and “Missions Outreach”. If ever you are 
wanting more information about the ministries your tithes are helping to support, please go to the 
Missions Outreach page and click on the links to each individual ministry to visit their websites.  

The “New Here” tab is also up with basic pertinent info for a new comer and links to more detail. 
Slowly, but surely it is growing, and I especially look forward to the day when the media page is 

available! This will contain the audio file of each Sunday’s sermon to listen to. We aren’t there quite 
yet, but getting close! This will, prayerfully, be a blessing to all of you here, and to everyone out 

there trying to check us out. Please check it regularly to see how it grows and check classes, ministry 
updates, sermons, etc.     edgingtonepc.org 

 
You will continue to see Missy Myers at various meetings and other gatherings 
taking photos for the new site. Please continue to worship and participate in 
your classes/meetings as if she is not there so her shots look as natural as 
possible. 

Edg ington Evangel ica l  Presbyter ian  Church  
“T o  G l o r i f y  Go d  &  E n j o y  H i m  Fo re v e r”  

Home    New Here?    About Us Events          Contact Us Ministries 

https://edgingtonepc.org/


4/10/2018 
 
Present:  Ken Benningfield, Scott Nelson, Larry Pithan, Nathan Oak, Chris Stark, Jeff Thomas, Treasurer 
Cindy Oak, Session Representative Kevin Oak. 
 
Kevin opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:01pm. 
 
Reviewed minutes from the last meeting of 3/13/2018. Motion made and seconded to approve the minutes as 
presented, motion carried.  
 
It was noted that the Treasurer’s report for February was approved by the trustees after the March meeting. 
Cindy presented the March Treasurer’s report. Motion made and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s report 
and additional bills presented. Motion carried.   
 
Old Business: 

• Update on Pastor’s office renovation. Drywall and painting are complete. Air conditioning unit 
has been installed. Lighting and electrical work complete. Carpet, furniture and book cases will be 
installed in the next two to three weeks. 

• Date for tree removal has been changed to April 14th. 
• Discussed the parking of tree service trucks on the church parking lot. Permission was given this 

year for the parking. Likely will not allow parking again in the future due to concerns for damage 
to the parking lot and conflicts with church functions. 

 
New Business: 

• Trustees inspected the stair tread on the stairs in the new addition. Determined the vinyl base has 
been kicked, but appears the tread is ok and not a hazard. 

• Discussed April cleanup of landscape area. Jeff indicated he will work on removing leaves from 
the landscape area. Further work possible when weather warms. 

• Discussed possible removal of tree stumps after pin oak trees are cut. Will determine what is 
needed after trees are cut. 

• Need to do some repair work on the old front door. Larry will contact the door company for 
suggestions. 

• Discussed possibility of moving bank funds to receive better interest return. Motion made and 
seconded to close the General Fund Money Market, and move the funds into the General Checking 
Account. Interest rate is better in the checking account. 

• Noted the flag pole rope has broken. Will purchase new rope and install. 
 
Chris closed the meeting with a prayer at 7:35pm 
. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Larry Pithan 
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TRUSTEES 

TREES COMING DOWN - NEW DATE SET! 
Saturday, June 9th at 9:30am 

June 9th has been set up for a tree company to take down the pin oak trees. No 
chipping will be done.  Instead, Bob Stegmiller will haul away all material that 

we don't want. The tree service will grind down the stumps, but only if we 
pull away the landscaping rock that is close to the stumps. When you come to help and gather wood, 

please bring tools like pickaxes and hard rakes or hoes that could be used to pull away the 
landscaping rock. Lunch will be provided from The Rocket Stop to those here to help.  



MISSION COMMMITTEE 
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The Mission Committee met on April 17th, 2018 at 6:30pm in the basement of the church. Those attending 
were Barb Freyermuth, Deb Wagamon, Jim Cooksey, Mary Ann Vroman, Mic Penry, Nancy Engstrom, Paige 
Schmidt, and Todd Stegmiller 
 
Barb opened the meeting with prayer. 
 
Old Business: 

• The minutes of the last meeting were read. The donation to CEF was corrected to read $45.57 and 
minutes were approved. 

• The Committee discussed the visit to Youth Hope MAD. It was determined this visit would occur 
on May 2, 2018 

• A discussion was held concerning the presentation from Human Trafficking. Jim Cooksey spoke 
with Rebecca as to how we could assist. Though they could use funding, we felt we were working 
in other areas to assist their cause. The group discussed how our work with Youth Hope, VBS, and 
Sunday school offers our children dedicated individuals they may reach out to; decreasing the 
possibilities these children could become victims. We talked about putting together some 
documentation on “signs” to watch for that might be of help to our teachers and counselors. Paige 
will be attending a class this month and will report back to the committee. After great discussion, 
the committee decided to table this topic as we seek understanding in how this issue fits into our 
mission. 

 
New Business: 

• Mic and Zach attended a banquet sponsored by Pregnancy Resources with locations in Moline, IL 
and Davenport, IA. This organization offers education and training for both mother and father on 
child care, they assist with financial aid, physicians, maternity housing, provide clothing, and 
testing for young mothers. This is a Christian organization and beyond the immediate care, they 
share the Word of God. Mic will ask Liz Ryan, of Pregnancy Resources, to attend our May or June 
meeting, so the committee may understand how we can partner to support their needs. 

• We discussed the commitments we have made for Q2: 
o Steve Woodworth   $1,750 
o Burdsall Family   $1,500 
o Ed McCallum   $1,500 
o Youth Hope Program  $1,500 
o MAD Program   $   500 

• These commitments were approved by the committee. 
• A donation of $1200.00 was approved for Marion Medical Mission who partner with African 

churches to provide safe drinking water while educating the poor in how they can continue to 
support themselves   

• Christian Care of Rock Island offers shelter, support, and resources to those who are homeless.  
We discussed this mission and agreed we could sponsor a Men’s Clothing Drive. Todd will 
contact Christian Care for more information. 

• The committee discussed the needs of Tom/Phyllis Bassett (France), Pregnancy Resources, 
Mission Aviation (provides aviation, communication and technology to Christian and 
Humanitarian agencies), and Scott Burdsall. It was suggested we could realign our commitment to 
Ed/Nancy McCallum to make additional funds available. This discussion was tabled and will be 
addressed at our next meeting. 

• Minutes for Mission – the committee determined we are not yet ready to address MAD until after 
our visit on May 2. Therefore, we will present information on the Marion Medical Mission this 
Sunday (April 22). Paige volunteered to present this topic to our congregation. 

• A special prayer request from Youth Hope was passed to all members. 
 

                            Cont. on p. 6 



WINNIE’S PLACE 
Women In Need - Nurtured Into Excellence 

 
“I feel our case management program is very unique because it is centered on the client’s 

needs. We do not create a one size fits all action plan.” - Pauline Gordon, Shelter Supervisor. 
 

All clients at Winnie’s Place must meet three goals to stay in the program. “Clients are expected to follow all 
the rules and policies we have in place, secure some source of income, and, once secured, save as much as 

possible, and search for housing,” Pauline explains. “The rest of the case management is up to them.” 
The client is given a packet of information with forms to fill out and return within 24 hours of intake. “We 
ask them to identify immediate needs, reflect on their situation, and write in their own words what’s going 

on,” Pauline says. “Often, it is not one single event that leads someone to homelessness.” 
If the client has no family, Winnie’s staff works to link her up with potential support systems. “This could be 

church, parenting groups, co-workers, or volunteer opportunities,” Pauline says. 

 
WINNIE’S WISHES RESALE SHOP 

 

HOUSEHOLD NEEDS: New twin mattresses and covers, wall clocks, kitchen trash cans, Gift 
Cards to HyVee, Walmart, Lowes, Heavy Duty Trash Bags, 2 gal. size Ziploc baggies, 
dishwasher detergent, dryer sheets. 
 

FOOD ITEMS: Sliced and Shredded Cheese, Macaroni and Cheese, Stewed and Diced Canned Tomatoes, 
Creamed Soups, Canned Fruit, Canned & Instant Potatoes, Saltine & Snack Crackers, Baking Soda, Salt, 
Pepper, Spices, Butter, Margarine, Sour Cream, Ketchup, Salad Dressings, Hash Browns, Tater Tots, Frozen 
Pizza & Meals, Lunch Meats, Beef, Chicken, & Pork. 

 

Call us at 309-764-9466 if you can help!  1605 Harrison Street, Davenport, IA 

MISSION COMMMITTEE  Cont. from p. 5  

The Committee closed the meeting in prayer for the success of all missions discussed. A special prayer was 
offered for Andrew Brunson. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm. 
 
Our next meeting will be held on May 15th, 2018 at 6:30pm. 
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Pastor Andrew’s Trial 

was postponed *again* 

until July.  

He has now been unjustly 

imprisoned for over 600 

days. 

  

Pray for Pastor 

Andrew Brunson!  

Cont. on p. 7 
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More than 14 million youth will attend summer camp this year. It is estimated less than 10% 
will be from low-income families. We change these statistics! This summer more than 98% of 
the kids and teens attending Camp Summit will be from low-income households. 
We believe kids who come from tough home situations this summer will have one of the most 
impactful experiences of their lives at Camp Summit. After 17 seasons of camp, we know 
Camp Summit is life changing for youth. 

Kids are removed from their normal, urban environment and provided with an opportunity to break from 
technology, build healthy relationships, eat three healthy meals daily, and experience pure joy - all while 
experiencing God’s love for them! 
Camp is a powerful tool to help hurting and lost youth find Hope! 
- Mark Drake, Executive Director 

 

Specific prayer requests: 
1. TWO Summer Camp Counselors are still needed (1 male, 1 female). Please pray God provides passionate 

young adults to do His Will at Camp Summit this summer. 
2. Please pray for campers who will attend this summer; their hearts to be prepared to receive God's word. 
3. Our students B, T, and S are each dealing with very difficult life issues. Pray for deliverance, wisdom beyond 

their years, and spiritual, mental and emotional healing. Please join us in prayers of protection and 
breakthrough for each of these girls. 

4. Please pray for our teen girls. Please pray against their feelings of abandonment, rejection, shame, and guilt . 
5. Please join us in praying in Camp Summit sponsorships for ALL the youth in-need this summer! 
6. Continued hedge of protection around each youth center, Camp Summit and all YouthHope vehicles. 
7. Please pray for our Rock Island Youth Specialist, Austin, as he is getting married and moving on. Please pray 

for the new staff person God has lined up to take over this position. 
8. Please pray for our intern Olivia, who will be filling in this summer while I am on maternity leave. (She is 

such a blessing!) 
9. Please pray for the Moline Children's Assistant position - for divine intervention and appointment. 
10. Our Creative Director, Chris, will be leaving for Israel on Monday. Please pray for safe travels and God to 

impact him greatly while he is there. Prayers for his wife and 3 girls while he is gone. 
Praises: 
1. Our Youth Centers Director, Dave Hodge, is back and does not need surgery! Hallelujah! 
2. A student in our program at Thurgood Marshall has returned, re-engaged at school, and is set to graduate! 
 

Items needed for Camp: Freeze Pops (Camp and Youth Centers to through A LOT of these!), Full size Hershey 
Chocolate Bars (Need 150+), Shaving Cream ($1 cans are fine. Need 200+), Bug Spray, Sunscreen, Composition 
Journals, Water Balloons, Washable Markers, National Park Décor 
We are also in need of a 30’ parachute for the RIYC summer park programs. They can be ordered online or 
donated if some has one…? Here is the one Fia would like, if possible: http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?

aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobCh
MI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE 

 
For more information on Camp Summit and a direct link to YouthHope’s website donation page click HERE - use 

the donation drop down box to designate which part of the ministry you want your donation to be allocated to. 
“Send a Kid to Camp 2018” pops up first. 

Questions? Want to help? Contact Hannah at (309) 762-4577 or email: hcarr@cfyouthhope.org 
 

WE CONTINUE TO NEED YOUR HELP! 
 

During the summer months we do not have our after school programs running, as we have week long camp for 
kids at Camp Summit. We do still have programs on Saturdays though, and as of now the new food program is 

yet to be up and running. Please check our meal train for meals still needed. THANK YOU! 
 

For more information and to sign-up: 
Rock Island Youth Center: https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/e7vr8l 
Moline Youth Center: https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/r3ddk7 

Cont. from p. 6 

http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE
http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE
http://www.ssww.com/item/parachute-W4934/?aid=GOG&cid=3294&oc=W3355&utm_campaign=pla&utm_medium=cpc&utm_source=google&utm_content=W4934&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI27euoJGX2wIVQ9bACh1aSg_zEAQYASABEgKHDvD_BwE
http://www.cfyouthhope.org/?/how-you-can-help/give/online-giving/
https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/e7vr8l
https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/r3ddk7


May 2, 2018 
 
Zach opened the meeting in prayer. 
 
In attendance were Zach Hopkins, Mic Penry, Tara Johnson, Kathy Stegmiller, Katie Pearson, Hillary Terrill, 
Kortney Gierlus, and Beth Flickinger. 
 
All teachers shared what had been going on in their classes. 
 
We planned for the summer session, which will run from June 3 – Sept 2. 

• We agreed to have a 1-room Sunday school format, and divide out into older and younger, 
depending on attendance. We will include toddlers through 5th grade, with the Jr High and High 
School students being invited to serve as helpers or attend adult Sunday school class. 

• We decided to study Kids Quest Catechism Volume 1, which teaches the first 57 questions of the 
Children’s catechism, and to incorporate singing and to color cards for shut-ins, etc. 

• Teachers signed up to lead each week, and we will seek helper volunteers from the congregation. 
   
We did initial planning for our late summer and fall events. 

• The Fishing Derby and Back to School event will be Aug 26 at the Terrill pond. 
• The fall cookout and hayrack ride will be held at the church on Oct 7. 

 
We will meet again in early August to confirm curriculum for fall, class age breakouts, and teacher 
assignments. 
 
Zach closed the meeting in prayer, and refreshments were provided by Kathy. 

CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL  

8 

NEED A HAND OR ENCOURAGEMENT? 
ASK A DEACON! 

The Deacons’ charge is to care for the church body. You may already know that we provide 
delicious treats to celebrate new members, collect coats for those in need, and organize blood drives. 

But did you now that we are ready to serve in other ways,  too? 
 

Here are some of the ways a Deacon can help out: 
• Visit shut-ins (including those who are temporarily unable to make it to worship) to provide 

cheer and recordings of the sermon 
• Deliver meals to those who are injured, ill, or have experienced a loss 
• Visit widows(ers) to comfort and provide company 
• Send cards to recognize milestone birthdays and anniversaries, and express condolences 
• Organize transportation to doctor’s appointments (please give advance notice) 

 

If you or someone you know could benefit in one of these areas, please let a Deacon know right 
away. We try to anticipate needs, but we are only human! 

The 2018 Deacon team includes Scott & Cindy Cullen, Norman & Janet Dunlap, 
Beth Flickinger, Amy Oak, Cora Shafman, & Peggy Shovar. 
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TREASURER’S REPORT Cont. from p. 9  

GET YOUR JUNE COPY OF 

THE TABLETALK DEVOTIONAL 

LOCATED IN THE ENTRA NCE OF THE CHURCH  

10 
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BIBLE READING PLAN 
 

To encourage your personal study of God’s word, and prepare for each Lord’s Day message, please 
consider reading in advance to familiarize yourself with the sermon texts.  

 
Sunday, June 3rd - James 4:6-10 
Sunday, June 10th, Mic Penry Preaching - Exodus 3:1-15 
Sunday, June 17th - James 4:11-12 
Sunday, June 24th - James 4:13-17 
 
In order to understand and apply God’s word, ask yourself the following 
questions as you read. Notice the acronym “MIRROR”: 

 

MAGNIFY - What does this text reveal about God that leads me to praise Him? 

INSPIRE - How does this text lead me to pray? 

REVEAL - What sin or disobedience does this text show me that I need to turn from? 

RECOGNIZE - How does this text point to or anticipate Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior? 

OBEDIENCE - How does this text command my obedience to God’s revealed will? 

RESPOND - How must I respond in faith to this passage? 
 

SCRIPTURE LINKS 
 
Blueletterbible.org has many wonderful tools on their website. For instance: 
under the “Tools” tab to the left of each scripture verse. Click on that tab and 
you are taken to the Strong’s Concordance link for each word in  the verse. 
Click on that link, and you see the transliteration, pronunciation, part of speech, 
root word, dictionary aids, outline of Biblical usage, and much more.  I pray you 
are finding these links to be a helpful aid and resource in your study of God’s 
Word. 
 
~ Blessings,  Lisa Bowman 

Download the app! 

https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jas/4/6/s_1150006
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/exo/3/1/s_53001
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jas/4/11/s_1150011
https://www.blueletterbible.org/esv/jas/4/13/s_1150013
https://www.blueletterbible.org/
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Please join us each Sunday morning at 9am as we journey book by book through the New Testament. 
There will not be a schedule each month, as we are going to take our time, picking up each week 

where we left off the week before. We are currently in the book of Acts. 
All adults are welcome and encouraged to join us for growth in their walk with Christ! 

CHILDREN’S SUMMER SUNDAY 
SCHOOL CLASSES 

Every Sunday morning at 9am 

This summer we will be combining classrooms and 
using Great Commission Publications “Kid’s Quest Catechism Club” 

curriculum. Volume 1 is divided into four units. The first unit focuses on God and his written Word, 
the Bible. Children will learn that God created the world out of nothing and made each of us just as he 

wanted us to be.  
 

Toddler         - Hillary Terrill & Kortney Geirlus  
Pre-K             - Beth Flickinger  
1st-2nd          - Katie Pearson  
3rd-5th          - Kathy Stegmiller  
Junior High  - Tara Johnson & Deanna Parchert   
High School - Mic Penry  

We look forward to the privilege of caring for and teaching your children about Jesus each Sunday!  

All of Scripture is the unfolding story of 

salvation and Jesus is its focus. We show 

how Jesus, revealed throughout the Bible, 

came to seek and save the lost. 



IS ANYONE MISSING THE 
NEWSLETTER??? 

If you, or someone you know, is not receiving the 
newsletter via email or hardcopy, please contact 
the church office, and I will be sure to arrange 

a way for you to receive it that best 
meets your needs. 

Thank you so much! ~ Lisa Bowman 
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GREETERS FOR JUNE 

Sun., June 3rd - Jim & Sharon Schaubroeck 
Sun., June 10th - Molly Cook 

Sun., June 17th - Marlin & Darcy Krueger 
Sun., June 24th - Marvin & Denise Rursch 

While their faces may already be familiar, we rejoice in officially welcoming 
our newest members into the Edgington EPC family! 
Darren and Tonya Hall are the only two not already pictured and listed in the 
2016 directory. Please add their information to yours, so you can contact them 
when necessary. 
 

Darren & Tonya Hall 
9003 Highland Drive 
Rock Island, IL  61201    
His cell: 309-737-8486    
Her cell: 309-737-8687 
His email: dhall@geneseoschools.org 
Her email: halltonyaj@johndeere.com 
Children: Carson & Drew 

  Pictured in photo:  Darren Hall, Tonya Hall, 
   Kim Freyermuth, Tyson Freyermuth, 
   Luci Goodnight, Ella Goodnight, and  
   Pastor Zach 



PW MEETING 
Thursday, June 7th, 1pm  

BIBLE STUDY - Psalm 132, from “Sing a New Song” 
“God Fulfills His Promises” - Pastor Zach Hopkins 

 

Hostess & Devotions: Cindy Oak 
 

All women of the church are welcome! 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

QUILTING DAY 
Thursday, June 21st, 9am - 12:00pm 

Please consider joining us and helping us 
with this outreach! 
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2018 VBS PLANNING MEETING 

Sunday, June 24th at 12:30pm 

We are busy planning for our VBS this summer July 23rd - July 27th. Our theme 
is Shipwrecked….Rescued by Jesus. We are developing our survival skills to 
make it through the week, and we hope that includes you! Our leaders are in 

place, but there are areas where we still need more helpers. 
Areas of need: 
 

• Helper for games - 9:30 - 11:30 each morning 
• Craft Helpers - 9:30 - 11:30 each morning 
• Kitchen Helpers - Any part of any day that you are available, but especially 8:30 - 10:30 each 

morning to assemble morning snack 
• Set-Up Committee - Load up supplies after church service on July 22nd, then unload at 

camp, and set up tables and chairs 
• Clean-Up Committee - Come in Friday, July 27th about 3pm to clean areas at camp we have 

used, load up our supplies, and return to church 

• Jr. High Helpers - Full or part-time, to move with Jr. H. group, assist with shooting BB guns 
11:30am-3:30pm on 2 days, or archery for approximately 2 hours on 2 afternoons. Must be 
able to stand the heat and walk from place to place 

• Amazing Race Helpers - On Friday from 3-5:30pm 
 

Online registration went well, but fast. We were full in 2-1/2 hours! The committee has graciously 
reserved spots for 221 kids. We currently have over 50 H.S./College age youth signed up as 

counselors. We still have room for more counselors if you want to sign up, but we ask that you do so 
very soon by going to the website vbspro.events/p/rrvbs and registering. 

 

This community outreach takes MANY hands, MUCH work, and LOTS of planning! We could use 
your help! Please look for ways to be involved and contact Kathy Stegmiller at 795-1774 for more info.  

 
THANK YOU!!! 

PW CHURCH RUMMAGE & BAKE SALE 

The PW would like to thank everyone for their contributions of various 
kinds, donations, support, attendance, and purchases at this year’s rummage sale. 

We feel it was very successful, and the proceeds will help us to continue fulfilling our 
purpose to support the mission of the church. 

Thank you again!!! 

https://vbspro.events/p/events/rrvbs
https://vbspro.events/p/events/rrvbs
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2018 GRADUATES 

We would like to recognize and celebrate all our 2018 students that are moving on to their next adventure! 
 

 
8th Grade moving into High School: 

Drew Hall  Gianna Johnson  Rachel Preston  Cade Reimers 
    
High School Graduates: 

Nathan Flickinger   Will be attending Iowa State University majoring in Agriculture Systems Technology. 

Reilly Fuller         Will be attending Purdue University to pursue an Associates Degree of Applied Science in 

                                     Business Administration. 

Carson Hall              Will be attending Illinois State University to major in Marketing. 

Jimmy Johnson         Will be attending College of the Ozarks, double majoring in History & Political Science, 

                                     minoring in Theology & Christian Ministries. 

Colton Landi         Will be attending Western Illinois University in Macomb to major in Business and 

                                     Accounting. 
Emily Parchert       Will be attending Northern Illinois University to pursue a Bachelor of Science degree in 

                                     Nursing for Registered Nurses. 

Anna Pearson        Will be attending Black Hawk College to pursue a career in teaching. 

 

College Graduates: 

Zach Krueger          Graduating from University of Iowa in August with a degree in Computer Informatics. He 

                                    will be completing his degree online, as he has accepted a position with Microsoft in Dallas, 
                                    TX, and starts in June. 

Amy Oak            Graduating from Trinity College of Nursing and Health Sciences with a degree in Respiratory 

                                    Therapy. She will be working at Genesis Medical Center. 

Colten Ransdell       Graduating from Iowa State University with a bachelor of science degree in Mechanical 

                                   Engineering. He is looking for employment in Omaha, NE near his fiancée, Katie Noble. 

Nathan Flickinger 
and his family would 

love for you to join 
them in celebrating 

his High School 
Graduation. 

Please see the 
invitations for all the 

details! Parchert Martin Pavilion 
19408 Loud Thunder Rd; Illinois City, IL 

Monday, May 28th 
11:00am - 3:00pm 
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